CABINET
9th June, 2009 

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.50 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Joe Murphy, Smyth and Warner 

(Councillor Morris Executive Support Member was also in attendance)

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus and Warmisham. 
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.
3.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 26TH MAY, 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 26th May, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

4.
CABINET ACTING AS A DECISION MAKER IN RESPECT OF THE SKILL ORGANISATION MATTER - PROPOSAL OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL TO DISCONTINUE THE ROYAL MANCHESTER CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL SCHOOL

Cabinet considered a report of the Strategic Director for Children’s Services regarding the above proposal.  The report contained details of:

· Information relating to RMCH which was due to close in the summer of 2009 when services transfer to the new site in Oxford Road/Upper Brook Street in Manchester.  This necessitated the closure of the RMCH Hospital School and the requirement for the Local Authority to undertake a formal process of closure.

· Details of the statutory process commenced on 23rd December, 2008, and a notice had been published on 2nd April, 2009, details of which were pended to the report for Members.  

The Strategic Director then made reference to the factors which needed to be considered by the decision maker in reaching his decision to discontinue the school provision.  The decision maker must be satisfied on the following facts:

· That the published notice proposal to close RMCH complies with the statutory requirements.

· The consultation as set out in guidance indicated in statue regarding the proposed closure carried out prior to the publication of the above notice.

· To give consideration whether the closure proposal is related to other published proposals.  In this case the closure proposal was related to a proposed scheme to establish a PIU, but the establishment of a PRU is not a proposal requiring publication under the Education Inspections Act 2006.  

The report indicated that the proposal was also related to Manchester City Council proposal to relocate its hospital school provision from Booth Hall Children’s Hospital to the new children’s hospital in Oxford Road/Upper Brook Street, Manchester.  That proposal had already been approved by Manchester City Council and accordingly the decision maker was not required to consider any related proposals.
The decision maker then took into account that standards should be satisfied as proposals would not affect standards and the school improvement.  The report indicated that the new PIU would build on existing high quality provision and it was envisaged that the knowledge and experience of the RMCH School would transfer to the new provision.

Diversity - the decision maker was satisfied that the proposal to substitute the PRU provision for that RMCH related to specialised education and provision and such would contribute to diversity provision across the Authority.

Every Child Matters - the decision maker was satisfied that the proposal is a key part of the Authority’s provision in educating children in mental health needs which could not be met in mainstream schools and met the requirements of every child matters.  

Need for Places - the decision maker was satisfied that from September, 2009, pupils currently attending RMCH school will be provided for in the relocated hospital school or in a newly established PRU.

Impact on Community and Travel - the decision maker was satisfied that the existing school did not provide any extended services and therefore this issue would not be affected.

Community Cohesion and Race Equality - the decision maker was satisfied that the current school accommodated pupils from all over the city who were unable to attend mainstream school due to health issues and the new PIU would continue to deliver this.

Travel and Accessibility for All - the decision maker was satisfied that as the authority currently provided free transport to those pupils attending RMCH who need it and would continue to provide transport services to those pupils attending PRU.
Equal Opportunity Issues - the decision maker was satisfied that the aim of the proposal was to maintain and enhance current educational facilities for all children and young people who may have an health disability.

Special Educational Needs (SEN provision) - the decision maker was satisfied that the newly established PIU would fully meet the SEN needs improvement test by the provision of fully accessible buildings, curriculum and other provisions that were inclusive, thereby improving the standard, and quality of educational provision for all pupils, including those with  statements of a special educational need.

Views of interested parties - it was reported that there had been no comments/ objections received regarding the publication of the statutory notice.

RESOLVED:
THAT as the decision maker is satisfied as indicated above, the proposal to discontinue Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School be approved.

5.
HEALTHY WEIGHT  STRATEGY

This matter was withdrawn from the agenda.
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